
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON MONDAY, AUGUST  22, 2022 AT 6:00 P.M.  
AT THE VIDALIA TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in special session, at the Vidalia Town Hall meeting room, in Vidalia, Louisiana, on Monday, August 22,  2022, at 6:00 P.M. 
There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft, Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, and Robert Gardner.   
There were absent:  Alderman Tommy Probst and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby.

There were also present:  Piara Wilson, Municipal Clerk; George C. Murray, Jr., Municipal Attorney; and Jay LaSyone, Municipal Manager.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance by those present, and  the invocation was given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in special session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.
Prior to addressing the formal agenda, the Mayor explained the process for determining the surplus revenue in accordance with the provisions of the ordinance pertaining to the hydro royalties.  Following that, he re-counted in detail the proposals which he made and were made by the Aldermen and those present at the August 15, 2022 Special Meeting.   The Mayor made a new proposal for a project of having decorative street signs.  He then asked the Aldermen present if they had any new projects and they all indicated that they did not.   Since there were no further discussions about the proposed projects by the Board, he proceeded to present Item No. 2,  which was Board vote to enter into a public hearing to receive public input concerning possible alternative uses of surplus hydroelectric royalties.  A motion to enter into a public hearing was made by Alderman Smith, seconded by Alderman Gardner, and unanimously carried by those present.  Cassandra Lynch was the first to speak and suggested that the town could use community artists and children to decorate utility boxes and other places around Town.

Next, Greg and Jennifer Freeman discussed the situation of the canal between Viking and Eleanor Streets and proposed that it be resolved.  The Mayor then interjected that he remembered some of the other projects proposed by the prior meeting which were hard surfacing the track; sound system improvements at the football field and tutoring those playing sports.

Graham Roberts then suggested that the Town work with the Recreation Board.

James Thomas then spoke about Recreation Board projects and the need for soccer fields.

There being no further suggestions, a motion to exit was made by Alderman Gardner, seconded by Alderman Smith, and unanimously carried by those present.

Agenda Item No. 4 was adjournment.  There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Gardner, seconded by Alderman Betts, and unanimously carried by those present.  The meeting was adjourned.

_/s/ Piara Wilson___________________

/s/ Buz Craft___________________________
PIARA WILSON, MUNICIPAL CLERK

BUZ CRAFT, MAYOR
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